Mr. Frank L. Myers, Baseball Coach, Kansas State College, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear Frank:

Thank you for your letter of the 2nd instant.

We will hold the early dates, April 10 and 11, and if you want to play Friday night that will permit the boys to stay in school on Friday. We will driver over after school in the afternoon.

Looking forward to greeting you next week, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

P.S. Of course, if the weather turns cold we would like to play in the afternoon, instead of at night, because I am afraid we would spoil too many pitching arms. We can get in touch with you the day before. If we are rained out we could play on May 4 and 5.